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Hello, everyone! February 3, 2019
February may be the shortest of all the months, but it often seems like the longest to me. It starts to

seem like the winter weather has no end in sight and the days don't really seem like they're getting that
much longer. It actually reminds me of a great quote I heard a few years back: "The night is darkest just
before the dawn." It might seem like there's no end to winter in sight, but the season actually ends the
very next month. With the new season, the weather usually starts getting warmer and fresh life begins to
blossom. What a gift! When I keep my mind on that, I know I can make it through this final full month of
winter. It's similar to the spiritual life: When I keep my sights on eternity, I can endure any suffering or
trials that come my way. It's the eternal perspective that gives me the strength to persevere and to not get
caught up in things that are of less significance than the joys that await me in Heaven. What an even better
gift for those who receive it! Let's ask the Lord to give us this grace to keep our eyes fixed on Heaven.

This month is traditionally dedicated to the Holy Family of Jesus, Mary, and Joseph. It is a good time
for us to meditate on the life of the Holy Family and, if we have a family at home, try to imitate them as
well as possible. In looking at the Holy Family, we begin to understand the life of Jesus. Of course, the first
thing to notice is that we don't see much at all during the first thirty years of the life of Jesus - only one short
scene in the Gospel of Luke is all that we see after the visit from the Magi. This reminds us that family life
is, in so many ways, a hidden life, a life without glamour. This goes contrary to what so many of us are
seeking, namely to be noticed by others and to have a name for ourselves or our family. Yet it is in this
hidden life that we realize we are noticed by the only one that truly matters: God himself. He notices your
hard work and sacrifice for your family. He notices all of the times you've had to selflessly care for your
children or your spouse. He notices all of the seemingly meaningless tasks you've had to accomplish just
so your family can function. And he's been so glad to be there with you and love you in those moments.
Beyond this first characteristic, we can also see a family that didn't allow evil into their home. Jesus is God
and Mary was immaculately conceived, but Scripture even refers to Joseph as a righteous man, which
means he did everything in his power to live in a right relationship with the Lord God. The same ought to
be true for your family. Avoid sin at all costs, and do not even allow evil into your homes. Make it a priority
to hold each other accountable and to build up within one another a spiritual castle which can be protected
by the strong walls of virtue and holiness of life. May the Holy Family pray for each one of your families!

Finally, we have some more great saints and feast days to celebrate this month. On the 2nd, we
celebrated the Feast of the Presentation. 40 days after Christmas, Joseph and Mary obediently brought their
baby boy to the temple to offer him to the Lord. This is a great reminder for all of us to offer all of our
prayers, work, joy, and suffering to the Lord each day. We also look at the life of St. Blase (3rd), which is
a day for the blessing of throats (which we're doing at all Masses this weekend). We also have some great
martyrs in Agatha (5th), Paul Miki (6th), and Polycarp (23rd). There's a recent saint in Josephine Bakhita
(8th) - a great movie about her life can be found on Formed.org (called Bakhita). We also remember the
appearance of Mary at Lourdes in France, one of the most popular Marian apparitions of our age as
countless people have experienced physical healing at the grotto there. There are more saints, but we'll
finish by mentioned the Feast of the Chair of Peter on the 22nd. It's a great day for us to rejoice in being
Catholic-Christians! We remember the words of Jesus in the Gospel of Matthew, "You are Peter and upon
this rock I will build my church, and the gates of the netherworld shall not prevail against it."The church
that Jesus built is the Catholic Church and Peter was our first pope, so we rejoice that we live in the house
of the Lord and worship in his Church! Let's now go and bring others into this great house of protection
and grace.
May the Lord give you his peace!
-Fr. Bryan



Monday, Feb 4
8:30 AM Mass: +Glenn Gubbels

Tuesday, Feb 5
6:30 PM Mass: +John Haag

Wednesday, Feb 6
8:40 AM Votive Mass for the Church: +Tom Kunze

Thursday, Feb 7
7:00 AM Mass: Special Intentions for Neil Gallagher

10:30 AM Mass (Havenwood): +Norton Berg
Friday, Feb 8

8:30 AM Mass: +Walter Wizner

Saturday, Feb 9
5:30 PM Mass: +Ellen Patenaude

Sunday, Feb 10
7:30 AM Mass: +Vernon Gary
9:00 AM Mass: For the People

11:00 AM Mass: +Bill Simkins
6:30 PM Mass: +Kyle Sagedahl

MASS INTENTIONS
For Week of February 4 to 10

THIS WEEK IN THE PARISH
Please see the February monthly calendar of events inside
this bulletin.

DAILY READINGS
For February 4 to 10

Monday, Feb 4
● Heb 11:32-40
● Ps 31:20-24
● Mk 5:1-20
Tuesday, Feb 5
● Heb 12:1-4
● Ps 22:26b-28,30-32
● Mk 5:21-43
Wednesday, Feb 6
● Heb 12:4-7,11-15
● Ps 103:1-2,13-14,17-18a
● Mk 6:1-6
Thursday, Feb 7
● Heb 12:18-19,21-24
● Ps 48:2-4,9-11
● Mk 6:7-13

Friday, Feb 8
● Heb 13:1-8
● Ps 27:1,3,5,8b-9c
● Mk 6:14-29
Saturday, Feb 9
● Heb 13:15-17,20-21
● Ps 23:1-6
● Mk 6:30-34
Sunday, Feb 10
● Is 6:1-2a,3-8
● Ps 138:1-5,7-8
● 1 Cor 15:1-11
● Lk 5:1-11

Blessed Sacrament Prayer Group
Are you looking for an additional way to pray? The Blessed
Sacrament Prayer Group meets the first and third Thursday
evenings of each month (7-8 PM) and welcomes all. The
Blessed Sacrament prayer group participates in intercessory
and spontaneous prayer. Dan and Mary Walter have been
leading this ministry and would love to talk with anyone
who would like to learn more about this kind of prayer. Call
Dan or Mary Walter for questions at 218-444-3490.

The St. Philip’s Catholic Community welcomes
through the waters of baptism, Mia May
Townsend, daughter of Cody Townsend and
Andrea Samsa.  May she be filled with the Holy Spirit.

SACRAMENTAL LIFE
Baptism Preparation Class
Parents or prospective parents who wish to present a child
for Baptism are asked to attend a baptism preparation class.
The next session will be on February 10. Please call the
Parish Office, 444-4262 to register, or for more information.

St. Philip’s extends condolences to the families
of Bob Idovich and Sr. Rosemary Toenyan.
May they find rest and peace and may their
families find comfort in God’s love.

PARISH LIFE
Catholics at the Capitol 2019
Join Minnesota’s bishops and thousands of Catholics from
across Minnesota on Tuesday, February 19th for a day of
prayer, inspiration, education, and advocacy at the St. Paul
River Centre and State Capitol. You’ll hear from incredible
witnesses to the faith including actor Jim Caviezel, Archbish-
op Charles Chaput, music missionary Danielle Rose, and em-
cee Gloria Purvis of EWTN and Black Catholics United for
Life. Space is limited so get your tickets today at
www.CatholicsAtTheCapitol.org! Once you register on
line, please call the Parish Office to get the details on depar-
ture times, 444-4262.



STEWARDSHIP ~ A HABIT OF THE HEART

STEWARDSHIP OF FINANCIAL RESOURCES
Weekly Goals
• Goal to meet budget: $  19,445.00

• Increase for Roof/AC project (1 yr to go): $    1,722.00

• Increase for maintenance escrow
(3 yrs to go): $   1,126.00

Weekly Goal Total:                                        $22,293.00

Total Actual Contributions, Week #31        $11,215.25
(Weekend of 1/27/19)

Fiscal Year to Date:
Last: $640,522.03 ~ Current: $647,905.95

Last Week's Mass Attendance
Jan 26 5:30 p.m.                                182
Jan 27 7:30 a.m.                                134
Jan 27 9:00 a.m.                                248
Jan 27 11:00 a.m.                              367
Jan 27 _____     _ ___         6:30 p.m.____________     _ 90

Cursillo Opportunities
Are you looking for a deeper relationship with Jesus?
Is the busyness of life suffocating you? Step away from
life for a weekend and spend it in the peaceful presence of
Jesus and other like-minded Catholics. A Cursillo weekend
has the power to redefine your life. Pray about attending a
weekend, It is an investment of time that is well spent.
There are two Cursillo weekends coming up this spring.
Both of them will be held at Sand Hill Bible Camp in Fosston.
The Men's weekend is February 21-24, 2019. The Women's
weekend is March 21-24.

Food Shelf Needs
The Bemidji Community Food Shelf is running
low on some items and would happily accept
your donations. Needed are baking items as
sugar, flour, cake mixes, salt, baking powder and
soda, etc.  We are also in need of pancake mix, baby for-
mula, diapers and baby food. Drop off your donations at
the Food Shelf, 1260 Exchange Ave SE. Open Monday (10
AM to 5 PM), Wednesday, or Friday from 10 AM to 3 PM.
Thank you!

Do you want an appointment with God?
We lead stressful lives. We worry about our kids, grandkids, poli-
tics, and changing culture. Have you ever wished you could sit
down with ‘The Big Guy Upstairs’ and tell him how you feel? This
is your chance! St. Philip’s adoration chapel is open Mondays and
Tuesdays, and adorers set aside one hour to pray and talk to God.
We have many hours where we need another person, and this is
your opportunity to have an appointment with God.

All are welcome even if you practice a different faith. If you can’t
make the whole hour, consider sharing with a buddy, coordinat-
ing every other week. Come get away from your work, emails,
Facebook, news headlines, and sit with the Lord. “Come all you
who are weary, and are burdened, and I will give you rest.”

Openings available on Monday from 12 PM to 7:30 PM, and Tues-
days from 7 AM to 8:30 PM. Interested or have questions? Call the
Parish Office 444-4262.

Prepare yourself for Lent
Something for your calendars: Lent is always a great time for
us to enter into the story of salvation in a deeper way. This
Lent, I want to help everyone do that. I’m going to be host-
ing a five-part series called The Proclamation on the first
five Mondays of Lent. It’s going to be a great time for all of
us to gain a clearer understanding of who we are, what sin
does to us, who Jesus is, what Jesus does for us, and how we
can respond to him. In this series, we will get back to the
foundational elements of the Christian message. By the end
of the series, you will (hopefully) be able to communicate
the power of the Gospel to those around you. The series
will take place in the Social Hall at St. Philip’s on March
11th, 18th, 25th, and April 1st, beginning at 7:00 PM and
ending by 8:30. I hope to see you there! ~Fr. Bryan

High School Youth Group
Bring your own board games and/or video games and/or
video game console to our next high school youth group on
Sunday, February 24th at 12:00 PM. We will have a QA
Session with Father Bryan, a married couple, and the single
Youth Minister followed by lunch, board games, and video
games in the Social Hall.

SOS Volunteers Needed: Feb 10 – Feb 17
“Whatsoever you do for the least of my brothers,
that you do unto me. “
Servants of Shelter is up and running. St. Philip’s has
agreed to staff this important service to the homeless,
and will do so from Sunday evening, Feb 10 to Sunday
morning, Feb 17. A huge number of volunteers are
needed. We schedule four hour shifts, and SOS provides
all kinds of ways to keep the volunteers, the guests, and
the buildings safe.

To volunteer your time or food, call Paula at 368-1081 or
Kay at 556-3031.

FIRST EUCHARIST PARENT SESSION
Tuesday, February 12, 5:15 PM OR
Thursday, February 21, 6:30 PM

Two opportunities to attend the First
Eucharist Parent Session will be offered: Febru-

ary 12 at 5:15 PM and February 21 at 6:30 PM in the Social Hall.
Parents/Guardians only need to attend one session.  These two
sessions will be the only sessions offered this year, so mark your
calendars now!  The session is for parents/guardians who will be
preparing their child to receive the Sacrament of First Eucharist
this year.  This is a Parent Only Session; one parent must attend
(both are welcome).  Children preparing to receive the Sacra-
ment should be in second grade or older and attending Faith
Formation or St. Philip’s School.  An overview of the Sacrament,
the preparation program and the time line will  be discussed.
Parents/Guardians are responsible for the preparation of
their child to receive the Sacrament. Packets will be handed
out and there will be an opportunity for questions and discus-
sion.  Please contact Kris Jensen (441-4944) for additional infor-
mation.



Wedding anniversaries are posted to honor
the marriage commitment and to celebrate
with our parish families. If this information is
incorrect, please call the Parish Office, 444-4262.

ST. PHILIP’S SCHOOL HAPPENINGS

Come and Experience an Ultreya
St. Philips in Bemidji will be hosting an Ultreya on February
9 at 2:30. An Ultreya is a gathering of Cursillistas, or those
considering making a Cursillo weekend, who come together
to share friendship and faith.

It is a great opportunity to be spiritually fed. A time to get
away from busyness and schedules and just enjoy the com-
pany of Jesus and friends. Please bring a potluck item to
share.

We are in the midst of a great fund-raiser for St. Philip’s
School! Catholic United Financial is sponsoring a Catholic
School’s Raffle. Tickets are only $5 each and all proceeds stay
right here at the school! Top prize is a 2019 Chevy Trax vehicle
or $20,000 cash. Purchase tickets after all Masses on weekends
or from a St. Philip’s student.

Schedule of Events:
Feb. 15 & 18: No School (Teacher In-service/President’s Day)
Feb. 19: 2nd meeting, 8th graders, BHS registration.

MARK THE CALENDAR
NEXT PARISH PRAYER HOUR

AT PLANNED PARENTHOOD/BEMIDJI:
Saturday, February 16 from 10 to 11 AM*

*If the temperature and/or wind chill values are below zero,
consider the event as canceled. Questions: call 218-368-9019.

February 1 Mike & Amanda Pulczinski ~ 5 yrs.
4 Joe & Jaime McCollum ~ 1 yr.

Ken & Debbie Hovland

6 Tom & Tracy Johanns

Jeff & Julie Fuhrman

11 Ben & Katie Compton ~ 2

Ira & Shirley Batchelder ~ 63 yrs.

12 Ray & Bernice Sauve ~ 64 yrs.

Don & Jackie Gunderson

16 Dave & Jan Carpenter ~ 45 yrs.

Al & Tammi Sadek

17 Ed & Joanne Fussy

20 Art & Bev Haman

David & Diane Landgrebe

Mike & Angie Headlee ~ 20 yrs.

21 Scott & Sarah Weinzierl ~ 10 yrs.

22 Mark & Brenda Thorson

23 Patrick & Annette Schulke

24 Jim & Barb Ballan

Tony & Cindy Todavich

25 Jeff & Nancy Gray ~ 30 yrs.

Jim & June Bingham ~ 67 yrs.

26 David & Bernadette Aguilera

Spiritual Direction Available at St. Philip’s
Spiritual direction is a ministry of prayerful, contemplative lis-
tening offered to another within a confidential one-on-one or
a small group setting.

This ministry is especially helpful for people who are seeking
the following:

• To know and understand God’s call–growing in discernment.

• To recognize God at the center of all things.

• A deeper prayer life, one that yields real intimacy in relation-
ship with Jesus Christ.

Our Spiritual Director, Tamara Moore, is a Catholic laywoman
in good standing with the Church. She is married with four
children, has earned a Master’s degree in Theology (2005), a
Graduate Certificate in Spiritual Direction (2015), and has been
offering spiritual direction for seven years.

Spiritual direction with Tamara is different from other helping
ministries such as counseling, life-coaching/mentoring, or
teaching. In spiritual direction the sole purpose is to grow in
relationship with God while the Holy Spirit guides us in God’s
wisdom. The person coming to spiritual direction, the directee,
shares about her/his life experiences and in doing so reflects
upon God’s presence through it all. Together we discern how
the Holy Spirit is calling the directee to respond to God’s grace
and abundant love.

All spiritual direction is confidential and respectful of safe and
sacred boundaries. Individual spiritual direction sessions are
paced about one month apart for an hour at a time and take
place at St. Philip’s Catholic Church. For group spiritual direc-
tion, individuals rotate through direction each month while the
group listens silently and prays for the person receiving direc-
tion. The directee or group coordinator will schedule an ap-
pointment and pay a $50 fee in return for the time offered by
the director.

Contact Tamara at spiritualdirection@stphilipsbemidji.org or
call the Parish Office at 218-444-4262.



Would you like to become involved in liturgical ministries at St. Philip’s?
Call/Email Aana Freihammer

MINISTRY SCHEDULE
Week of February 9/10

Saturday  5:30 PM

Fifth Sunday
in Ordinary Time

Sunday  7:30 AM

Fifth Sunday
in Ordinary Time

Sunday  9:00 AM

Fifth Sunday
in Ordinary Time

Sunday  11:00 AM

Fifth Sunday
in Ordinary Time

SACRISTAN HELP NEEDED Dan Shea Megan Kvidt Jennifer Noble

LECTOR Roger Heger (1)
Aaron Heger (2)

Abby Arel (1)
Matthew Arel (2)

Gretchen Buxton (1)
Elizabeth Buxton (2)

Mary Lou Peters (1)
Patty Nagle (2)

INTERCESSOR Germaine Cheslock Deacon Kermit Erickson Deacon Kermit Erickson Deacon Robb Naylor

ALTAR SERVER
Aidan Spaeth (Mentor)
Ian Spaeth
Elise Spaeth

Philip Hodapp
Tommy Ness
HELP NEEDED

Isabella Reierson
Gabriel Morin
Luke Rud

Benji Schoneck
Elizabeth Peterson
Matthew Winkle

CAPTAIN HELP NEEDED Brad Arel Stephen Steele Karen Williams

EMHC

Cyndy Scanlan
Betty Lindy
Mary Jo Christenson
Joe Krotzer
Jess Krotzer
HELP NEEDED
HELP NEEDED

Deacon Kermit Erickson
Matthew Arel
Dan Shea
Joan Klobe

Deacon Kermit Erickson
Nicole Kieson
Mike Hougen
Brent Rud
Theresa Steele
Mary Varriano
Ben Baird
Yvonne Solheim
Megan Kvidt

Deacon Robb Naylor
Trudy Peterson
Jennifer Noble
Courtney Haskins
Susie Balstad
Sarah Glen
HELP NEEDED
Patty Nagle
Rebecca Gieske

USHER

Mark Moris
Dick Robinson
DuWayne Schwindt (sub
req.)
Chris Hanevold

Ron Hendricks
Bob Skon
Ephram Boucher
Jakob Hodapp

Cooper Malkowski
Matthew Rud
Kirk Malkowski
Zach Froelich

Mike Doty
Bruce Huderle
Ryan Maki
Barbara Fitzgerald

HOSPITALITY
FELLOWSHIP

Ron Hendricks
Vi Hendricks

Eleanor Morin
Mark Dickinson
Bob Aitken
Tony Nistler (sub req.)

Karen Schaar
Pat Odegard
Marilyn Sundrud
Cathy Lalli

GREETER
Bernie Schwindt (sub req.)
Jean Louvar

Patricia Hadrava
Eleanor Hodapp

Jane Daniels
Sophia Morin

Wanda Doty
Marilyn Sundrud

INFORMATION
STATION

Angel Krigbaum Mary Luethmers Vickie Johnson
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